
Media and Spectator Rules

A significant investment has been made by Innova Champion Discs and the PDGA 
which includes the media rights to cover the GCC.  All commercial media must be 
approved by Innova Champion Discs. Media includes individuals representing a 

known or unknown media outlet for print, radio, television, internet, and/or video 
publication.  Spectators with personal cameras, cell phones, or other portable devices 

are not considered media and are not granted media access.

Approved media shall abide by the following:
• Must not approach competitors within 30 minutes of their tee time nor at any

point during their round. This applies to Starter’s Tent area, transition between
holes, and while waiting to tee or play.

• Must remain at least 10 meters (33 feet) from competitors during play.
• Must remain at least 10 meters (33 feet) from all DISCatcher targets.
• Must make every effort to maintain positions on the course that do not interfere

with competitors or tournament play. Competitors and/or GCC staff may
request that media representatives reposition themselves if their position is
considered inappropriate or distractive.

• Must not block a shot already set by another form of media. Both still and video media
share priority and are expected to demonstrate appropriate professional courtesy.

• Must remain completely still when in close proximity to any competitor who is in
the process of lining up or executing a throw.

• Should avoid being in direct sightline of players. This may sometimes be
unavoidable, particularly around the putting area. Competitors and/or GCC
staff may ask for you to move.

• Still photographers must either position themselves so that camera shutters
cannot be heard by competitors during the throwing motion, or begin shooting
once the disc has left the competitor’s hand.

• Cell phones must remain silent at all times while on the course.
• Violations of any of these rules are grounds for immediate removal from the Wild

Horse Golf Course facility.

For further information or clarification, contact Mark Molnar, Head of 
Media for Innova Champion Discs and the GCC

A significant investment has been made by Team GCC which includes the rights to 
use the Wild Horse Golf Course.  The facility has been reserved for a private 
function, and public access is not guaranteed. All spectators shall behave 

appropriately.  Unless otherwise provided, spectators may not play on any GCC 
courses.  Additionally, Spectators with personal cameras, cell phones, or other 

portable devices are not considered media and not granted any type of media access.

Spectators shall abide by the following:
• Must not approach competitors within 30 minutes of their tee time nor at any

point during their round. This applies to Starter’s Tent area, transition between
holes, and while waiting to tee or play.

• Must remain at least 10 meters (33 feet) from competitors during play.
• Must remain at least 10 meters (33 feet) from all DISCatcher targets.
• Must remain behind GCC staff, when in position for crowd control purposes.

(Likely during final round.)
• Must make every effort to maintain positions on the course that do not interfere

with competitors or tournament play. Competitors and/or GCC staff may
request that spectators reposition themselves if their position is considered
inappropriate or distractive.

• Must remain completely still when in close proximity to any competitor who is in
the process of lining up or executing a throw.

• Should avoid being in direct sightline of players. This may sometimes be
unavoidable, particularly around the putting area. Competitors and/or GCC
staff may ask for you to move.

• Use of personal media devices must either position themselves so that camera
shutters cannot be heard by competitors during the throwing motion, or begin
shooting once the disc has left the competitor’s hand.

• Cell phones must remain silent at all times while on the course.
• Violations of any of these rules are grounds for immediate removal from the Wild

Horse Golf Course facility.

For further information, contact Jeff Jacquart, Tournament Director.


